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Theme: Pilgrims of Hope 
Today is the launch day for 

schools and colleges for the 

Jubilee year theme of Pilgrims of 

Hope. Through our prayers and 

thoughts this week we have 

been reflecting on what this 

means for us as a school 

community and as individuals. During this year we 

pledge to stand in solidarity with the poorest 

communities, share our hope and joy and to take action 

to challenge injustice to make our world a better place. 

We take our journey as pilgrims of hope together as a 

global church and work as a school to put our faith and 

hope into action. This Sunday’s gospel reading is Luke 

4:15 – 21 which is an important text for the Jubilee year 

where Jesus talked about bringing freedom to the 

oppressed, sight to the blind and good news to the 

poor.  Our students are already leading this work 

across school through the leadership of our House 

Charity Ambassadors, Chaplaincy Ambassadors, 

Caritas Ambassadors, SJF Champions and Sixth Form 

Leadership Team.  

 
 

Kate Pereira, Executive Headteacher 

 

Charity Ambassadors 
Thank you to representatives from the Chaplaincy 

Ambassadors who led assembly this week. They shared 

the commitment statement that they wrote to support 

the pledge that we have all been given by Pope Francis. 

To mark the launch day, students received a book mark 

and sticker to remind them that we are all pilgrims of 

hope. 
 

Year 9 Options Evening 
A reminder that we have Year 9 Options and Parents 

Evening on 4 February. There will be a presentation by 

Mrs Helcoop and other subjects in the hall at 2.30pm 

and 5pm. School will finish at 2pm on this day.  

 

Sprays/Aerosols 
Please can we remind all students that spray perfume, 

body spray and deodorant are not permitted to be used 

in school. If students wish to use deodorant, they will 

need to use roll-on. This is to protect staff and students 

who may have an adverse reaction due to a medical 

condition. 

 

Mrs Wilmore, Head of School 
 

 

Katherine of Aragon 
Today Student Leadership 

Team and Chaplaincy 

Ambassadors attended 

the annual Katherine of 

Aragon Mass at 

Peterborough Cathedral, 

celebrated by Bishop Peter, the Bishop of East 

Anglia. The Mass commemorated Katherine, once 

Queen of England who is buried at the beautiful 

12th Century Cathedral. Afterwards the 

congregation processed to her burial site and 

joined together 

to say the 

Angelus. The 

students were 

pleased to meet 

Bishop Peter and 

enjoyed the 

experience of visiting the Cathedral to attend Mass 

and seeing where Katherine was buried. They 

represented the school with pride and 

professionalism.  
Mrs Goodfellow, Lay Chaplain 

 

 

Year 9 Reports 
Please note Term 2 reports for Year 9 can 

now be accessed via the documents section 

of EduLink. 

 

 
 

 

Upcoming Events 

  4 February Year 9 Option and Parents Evening 

  7 February PPE’s Year 11 

14 February Training Day, school closed 

24 February  PPE’s Year 13 

Academic Tutoring 
 

Year 9 
 

20 January – 31 January 2025 
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